
ANTRIM TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY

REGULAR MEETING OF JULY 28, 2008

The Antrim Township Municipal Authority met Monday, July 28, 2008, at 7 p.m., in the Antrim 
Township Municipal Building with the following members in attendance: Elwood Myers, Roy Baum 
and Robert Schemmerling. Rodney Eberly was absent at this time and B.J. Roberts had submitted a 
letter or resignation. Also attending were Thomas Steiger Jr., was in attendance in the absence of 
Shawn Meyers, Solicitor; Charles Goetz Jr., Director of Public Utilities; Larson Wenger, Utilities 
Superintendent; and Dave Brinjac of Brinjac Engineering. 

Audience members included Bob Coladonato. 

Chairman Myers called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

It was noted that the meeting was being tape recorded. 

On a Baum/Schemmerling motion, passed 3-0, the meeting minutes of June 30, 2008 were approved. 
(Eberly was absent from the meeting.) 

On a Scehmmerling/Baum motion, passed 3-0, (Eberly was absent from the meeting), the Treasurer's 
Report for Water was approved along with the payment of bills with a request from Schemmerling that 
the payroll item in the Treasurer's report be broken down and kept in the previous format. 

On a Baum/Schemmerling motion, passed 3-0, (Eberly was absent from the meeting), a sewer planning
module for Myers/Yaukey, subdivision plan, Patton Bridge Road, was denied as it was deemed 
incomplete. 

On a Schemmerling/Baum motion, passed 3-0, (Eberly was absent from the meeting), a sewer planning
module for Thomas Statler, Guitner Road, 1-lot on-lot septic, was approved. 

On a Baum/Schemmerling motion, passed 3-0, (Eberly was absent from the meeting), a sewer planning
module for Diller, Molly Pitcher Highway South, was approved assessed at 1 Equivalent Dwelling 
Unit. 

Authority members recognized the following two plans: William Webster, 6-lot subdivision with on-lot 
septic and Thomas Statler, Guitner Road, 1-lot subdivision plan with on-lot septic.

On a Baum/Roberts motion, passed 5-0, the following subdivision plans were recognized as having on-
lot systems or as being lot additions: 

I-81 Equipment Sales, Land Development, Antrim Church Road (On-Lot); 

Ralph Tracey. 1-lot Subdivision, Hollowell Church Road (On-lot); 

Stonebridge Farm, 64-lot Subdivision, Stonebridge Road )On-lot); 

A.G. McClanahan, Lot Addition, Hollowell Church Road; 

Hollowell Brethren in Christ Church, Land Development, Hollowell Church Road; 

Hollowell Brethren in Christ Church, Lot Addition, Hollowell Church Road; 

Kell/Woodring, 3-lot Subdivision, Hollowell Church/McDowell roads (On-lot); 

Thomas and Pearl Statler, 1-lot Subdivision and 2 lot additions, Enoch Brown Road; and 

Cook to Amend, Lot Addition, Sheller Road. 



On a Baum/Myers motion, passed 5-0, the meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 

The next meeting of the Antrim Township Municipal Authority will be Monday, September 17, 2007 at 
7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Joyce A. Nowell 

Recording Secretary
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